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Dear friends of FEISA,

We have now returned from our much needed 2-weeks winter holidays.  In fact, we were pleasantly warm; it’s been nothing like a European winter!  Here in Paraguay, our lapacho trees flower in August, with lovely yellow, pink, violet and white blossoms.  Our towns and countryside look very beautiful at the moment!

Our academic activities 

On returning to classes at the end of July, two of our students did his undergraduate work. Our 1st Year students have 2 weeks of workshops in Art and Crafts and Infant Games.  The 2nd Year students have started their 5-week teaching practice in private infant schools and the 3rd Year students are taking their 3-week final exams, ending on August 10th.  

Projects

· Reading

This year, we’re starting a project to get our students to read more!  This may seem an obvious aim, but in Paraguay people read very little and often don’t want to invest in books.  This is why, helped by the Spanish teacher, we’ve decided to make it obligatory for the 1st and 2nd Year students to read one book and the 3rd Years two books, with accompanying manuals to work through.  This wasn’t easy as the project hadn’t been included in our budget and we had to dip into our reserves, but it’s proving very worthwhile.  We’re lending out the books at $1 dollar each, to recover some of the cost.

The 3rd Year students read two books by Nelson Aguilera, a Paraguayan Christian author, called “Teaching Based on Love” and “Teaching Based on Fear”.  On finishing the study, we held a very inspiring conference with the author himself, who told us about his poverty-stricken infancy and the teachers who inspired him.  He stressed the importance of having dreams and of striving to fulfil them, with God’s help.  One student asked him if he believed that education could enable Paraguay to rise out of its poverty.   His answer moved all of us very deeply; “If I didn’t believe that, I wouldn’t be a specialist in education!”                                
· The 1-Year Specialisation Course in Early Years Education

On August 6th, we are planning to start this course to offer training to those teaching infants, who do not have the necessary qualifications.

· Special Reunion

We are organising a very special FEISA tea for the beginning of August.  The aims are,

· To start a tradition of holding a united meeting for former and current students, with all the FEISA staff.  

· To share a Christian message.
· To honour those who were influential in beginning FEISA.  We are inviting as special guests Sras. Estrella, Estela, Asuncion and Eva, and Nelson Aguilera, who all played a part in the setting up of the institution.
· To commemorate the beginnings of FEISA, by showing photos of the different year groups (2002 to 2012) and of the different stages in the construction of the building and by reading a short message from our founder, Miss Eileen Murphy.
· To set up a fund to help other young students to continue their studies in FEISA.

This past week we were delighted to welcome Anne Varley and David Orritt, who brought us dressing-up clothes, toys and books for our Toy Library.  We were also given a digital camera, which we badly needed.  Thank you so much to all who contributed to these!  We were able to share a very happy tea with the Toy Library team and we were shown beautiful photos of Oundle and St. Peter’s Church there, which has so faithfully supported us.  It all looked like a fairy tale to us!

We have now completed the 2011 accounts and we can see God’s faithfulness to us in the donations we received; £26,170 out of the £30,170 we needed to cover our budget.  We lacked only £4,000 and we have covered that shortfall from our reserves.  God is so good!
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· The visit of Anne Varley and David Orritt,
· The gifts for the Toy Library,
· The digital camera
· The 2011 donations
· The conference with the writer, Nelson Aguilera.


· For the students’ teaching practices, workshops and exams,

· For new students and the right numbers (20) for the 1st Year specialist course,

· For much blessing for all those attending the special reunion tea,

· For sufficient donations to cover our 2012 budget.
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The 2rd Year students
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